Seeing the world from the inside

Local friendship group set to hold public celebration of cultural diversity to observe World Friendship Day 
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Shirley Twerdun (left) and Barbara Main pictured on a previous trip to Norway. Photo Store
The bonds of friendship can sometimes go a long, long way.


In Shirley Twerdun’s case, these bonds have taken her around the world and back.


Twerdun, who lives in St. Vital, is a key member of Friendship Force of Manitoba. Along with Friendship Force of Winnipeg, these local organizations are part of Friendship Force International — a global non-profit network of citizen ambassadors who travel the world advocating friendship and goodwill.


The international umbrella organization was established in by then-U.S. President Jimmy Carter in 1977 with the goal of promoting peace throughout the world, Twerdun said.


"He envisioned that by developing friendships with people of different nations and cultures, this organization could contribute to a more harmonious and peaceful world," Twerdun said, noting both local groups have around 70 members.


"We now have more than 350 clubs in 67 countries. Through the unique program of Friendship Force hospitality, international travellers are hosted in the homes of local families. This way, you get to know a new culture from the inside. I always say that when you travel with Friendship Force, you see the world from the inside, rather than looking through a window."


To celebrate World Friendship Day, local members will host a public celebration of cultural diversity — this year’s theme is Make a Friend, Make a Difference — at Archwood Community Centre (565 Guilbault St.) — on Sat., March 1. Doors open at 5 p.m. Twerdun said the free event is open to everyone in the community. All attendees should bring an item for a potluck dinner (a food dish to serve between 10 and 12 people). There will also be entertainment, and a presentation by Barbara Main, who has recently returned from a trip to Turkey. Call Vivian at 204-736-4276 or email viv1@mymts.net for reservations or more information.


Twerdun, who was FF of Manitoba’s first charter president in the fall of 1997, has globetrotted to climes including many parts of the U.S., Russia, Ukraine, Brazil, Germany, Holland, Australia, New Zealand, Costa Rica, Japan, Thailand, Vietnam and the U.K., and without her involvement with the organization, her perspective on the world could have turned out significantly differently.


"I always loved to travel, and have travelled around the world as a tourist. However, since my husband passed away some years ago, I found that it was often difficult to find a travel companion with similar interests. With Friendship Force, we travel in groups from 15 to 25, and instead of travelling as a tourist, you become part of the host family," she said.


"You eat their food, play with their children, meet their extended family, go to places you would not even know about as a tourist. It has made my life worth living and provided a broad range of friends worldwide, whom I keep in touch with." 


For more information about FF of Manitoba, call Rick Hansell at 204-222-0696 or email hansellrick@hotmail.com. To learn more about the umbrella organization, visit www.friendshipforce.org
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